ELECTION BOARD MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 13TH, 2020

1:00 P.M.

Those in attendance: James Holland (Chairman), Julie Schuette (Vice-Chairman), Jay Phelps, (Secretary), and Shari Lentz (Voter Registration Supervisor), Taylor Seegraves (Elections Deputy) and Peter King (Election Board Attorney)

Chairman, James Holland reconvened the virtual meeting that was recessed on Election Night, November 3, 2020.

The minutes from the Election Night meeting were read to the board by Shari Lentz. James Holland made a motion to approve the minutes. Julie Schuette seconded the motion.

Taylor Seegraves gave the board a report regarding the PRE-16 form that was submitted by the Inspectors on Election Day. It was also noted that the individual who voted by provisional ballot did produce identification to the Voter Registration Office therefore the board unanimously agreed to not add the provisional ballot to the vote total.

One military ballot was received after the election but it was postmarked on November 6, 2020. Since the deadline for the military postmark was November 3, 2020, the board unanimously agreed not to add the ballot to the vote count.

Jay Phelps then made the motion to certify the election results for the 2020 General Election. Julie Schuette seconded the motion. The board's certification of results was unanimous.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by acclamation.